
ORDER OF WORSHIP 
July 7, 2019 

 

 “’No one, sir’ she said. ‘Then neither do I condemn you,’ Jesus declared. ‘Go now and leave your 
life of sin.” John 8:11 

 

WELCOME/ANNOUNCEMENTS  

PRELUDE  “El Shaddai with O the Deep, Deep Love of Jesus” 
             Carol Tornquist 

 

CALL TO WORSHIP  

 

INVOCATIONAL PRAYER 

HYMN OF PRAISE  “Grace is Greater “      (Blue #344) 

 
GREET ONE ANOTHER 
 
CHILDREN’S SERMON  
 

HYMN  OF PREPARATION “Old Rugged Cross”      (Blue #327) 

(PRAYER CARDS may be passed to the ushers at the end of the aisles)                 

MORNING PRAYER       

GIVING OF HIS TITHES AND OUR OFFERINGS  

OFFERTORY Special Music –“God Bless the U.S.A.”  

           Mary Buckley and Olivia Lupo 

 

DOXOLOGY               (Red 95) 

PRAYER OF DEDICATION  
 

SCRIPTURE:   John 8:1-11      (page 1661) 
 

MESSAGE:   “A Demonstration of Grace” 

 
HYMN OF RESPONSE “Amazing Grace”       (Blue#343) 

COMMUNION 
 
BENEDICTION   

POSTLUDE  “You Are My All In All with Worthy Is The Lamb” 

 
Check our website, www.stpaulsbrick.org for last week’s message    “Please Be Kind…….. 
Rewind” 

 

GREETERS FOR TODAY’S SERVICES ARE: 
 
9:00am:      Trupti Ashar 
 
10:45am:     Trupti Ashar 
 
 

ACOLYTES:     Kylie Griggs and Kyra Griggs 
 

THE FLOWERS ON THE ALTAR are given by Troy and Kristen 
Ebner in honor of Brielle Ebner’s Birthday 
 

 

THE SIGN UP CHART FOR THE FLOWERS ON THE 
ALTAR IS IN THE NARTHEX. 
We invite you to celebrate an event or remember loved 

ones by dedicating a flower arrangement to them. We 

all enjoy fresh flowers at our service each Sunday, 

and you are welcome to take them home after the second service. 

The flowers cost $25.00. We ask that you please use the 

envelopes provided for your payment when you sign up. Payment 

must be received to order flowers. 

Thank you. 
 

 

LARGE PRINT HYMNALS are available. Please see an usher. 
Equipment is also available to assist you in hearing the services. If this 
would benefit you, please speak to an usher. 
 

HELP US MINISTER TO YOU! 
 

If you or anyone you know is ill or going into the hospital please call 

the Church office and let us know 732-458-2080. 
 

 

July Communion Offering will be going to Support Matt and 
Erin Kay. 
They are living in NYC serving with CRU. 
 

 

 

 

http://www.stpaulsbrick.org/


THIS WEEK’S EVENTS 
SUNDAY   07/07 9:00AM TRADITIONAL WORSHIP SERVICE – SANCTUARY 
   9:00 CHILDREN’S CHURCH = NORCROSS HALL 

10:10 FELLOWSHIP – NORCROSS HALL 
10:45  CONTEMPORARY WORSHIP SERVICE 
6:00PM PASTOR’S BIBLE STUDY 

   8:00 ALCOHOLICS ANONYMOUS – NORCROSS HALL 
 

 Church Office Hours: Monday – Friday, 10:00am – 3:00pm 
    (Summer Hours) 

 

 DARE2BFIT SUMMER CAMP MONDAY – FRIDAY 8:30AM-3:00PM 
 
   

MONDAY  07/08 7:00PM         FINANCE – LIBRARY 
 
 

TUESDAY 07/09 NOON BULLETIN ANNOUNCEMENTS DUE  
   7:00PM ALANON GROUP – YOUTH ROOM 

7:00 V.B.S. MEETING – SANCTUARY 
 

WEDNESDAY 07/10 6:00AM  MEN’S BREAKFAST 
10:00  THE QUILTERS - YOUTH ROOM 
6:00 YOUTH GROUP – YOUTH ROOM 
7:00 MID-WEEK WORSHIP – YOUTH ROOM 
7:30 PRAISE TEAM PRACTICE – SANCTUARY12 
 

THURSDAY 07/11 7:00PM V.B.S. MEETING – LIBRARY 
 
 

FRIDAY  07/12 8:30AM BULLETIN TEAM – LIBRARY 
 

 

SATURDAY  07/13 7:00AM MEN’S DISCIPLE – YOUTH ROOM 
 

SUNDAY   07/14 9:00AM TRADITIONAL WORSHIP SERVICE – SANCTUARY 
   9:00 CHILDREN’S CHURCH = NORCROSS HALL 

10:10 FELLOWSHIP – NORCROSS HALL 
10:45  CONTEMPORARY WORSHIP SERVICE 
6:00PM PASTOR’S BIBLE STUDY 

   8:00 ALCOHOLICS ANONYMOUS – NORCROSS HALL 

 

Mustard Seed Pre-School 
 
 

Now enrolling for September 2019! 

 

What we have to offer: 

Activities that are fun and help children learn and grow. 

Big beautiful rooms that are clean and safe. 

Caring and experienced staff that enjoy working  

   with children. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



INTERCESSORY PRAYER 
June 30, 2019 

 

Praise: Praise God for John’s successful surgery, be with him as he 
heals; Mike N surgery went well & all the cancer was removed bless 
the doctors; that my granddaughter was not critically injured in a 
serious car accident & pray that she heals both physically & 
emotionally God is so good; Praise the Lord Jesus Christ that he kept 
his holy hands on the surgeon that performed my hip replacement 
Jesus Christ; Thank you Lord for the many blessings in my life; Joyous 
prayers as Rachel & will welcome their daughter this coming weekend; 
Thank you for all the wonderful things you have given me thank you for 
my whole family Bless and care for all of them; Bless and care for all 
the service men and women around the world the around the world; 
Bless and care for all the missions who spread your word, keep them 
from danger; Bless Pastor Alan & Hector; God for healing Dan from his 
surgery & your requests. 
 
Healing: continued prayers for Peg Rake recovering from pelvic 
fracture; our friend Wayne , he had a stroke; for friends and family with 
cancer and heart problems; Carol B having a very hard time needs 
Gods touch in a big way, V; please pray for the Penrod’s; for wisdom of 
world orders; healing and strength for Nancy & Terry; Ken L for good 
result for test on Monday; Francine K her trials; Terri G her surgery will 
provide pain relief; Tim; Matilda; Mark; Max ; Steve; Milt; Lorraine; 
Shirley; Lena; Fred; friends Dad & Mother-in-Law; Dede & her family 
Alan, Cheryl, Liz& Julianna for healing: Ron, Patty, Pam, Hilda & Dons 
sister Debbie. 
 
Guidance: I was asked by a homeless server to have the Church pray 
for her for hope and peace in her soul; pray for Carolyn appointment 
this week; to make a good decision in life; for daughters Carol & Cathy, 
Mom; for my grandkids keep them on the right path in life & safe; that 
our school gets the funding it needs to stay open; St, Paul’s UMC & 
leaders of church country & local leaders; friends with medical 
decisions to be made; Bryan; Michael; Sean; Joe; Danielle; friends 
daughter with depressions had a relapse; for Granddaughter; prayers 
for friend Conceitta to find a job, Joyce Patten. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
Missions 

St Pauls has two Mission trips on the near horizon. 
 

First we have the youth Mission Trip to Rochester NY. 
They will be leaving on the 21st of July and returning the 

28th. There is still room in the van! Sign up and be a 
missionary! 

 

Next St. Paul’s has the opportunity to serve with Cypress 
Missions on a trip to South Dakota. St. Paul’s has supported 

the Pine Ridge Indian reservation earlier this spring after 
devastating flooding. The trip will leave on or about  

August 8th for one week. 
 

If interested in serving please contact Hector or Doug 
Buechler (973 495 4377) 

 
 
 
July Communion Offering will be going to Support Matt and 
Erin Kay. 
They are living in NYC serving with CRU. 
 
A little information on Matthew and Erin Kay and their 
work with Cru. 
Matt’s work with Cru will be to serve as a part of the pastoral 
team at Hope East Village—equipping others to bear witness to 
the gospel of Jesus through teaching, mentoring, and shared 
ministry in the neighborhood. Erin will also continue to mentor, 
teach, and equip women through Cru’s work in serving New York 
City’s Millennials. 

 
 

 
 



 
 

Special Baptism 
Please join us at the Baker’s residence at 1pm on August 11th  

for the baptism by immersion. BBQ to follow 
 

If you are interested in being baptized, please speak to Pastor 
Alan Darby 

 

Address 
Ralph and Ruth Baker 735 Allwood Rd, Brick, 08724 

 
If you attend please bring a dessert or side dish to share for light 

refreshments afterwards. 

To make sure we have enough food, please R.S.V.P. by August 

5th with the Church Office. 732-458-2080 

Thank You 

 
 
 

Name:______________________________ 
 

Phone Number:_________________________ 

 

Number of People Attending:___________ 

 

Side Dish or Dessert: ______________________ 

 

Thank you.  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

!!!Mid-Week Worship!!! 

Come and check it out!!!!! 

This will be a time of fellowship with refreshments!  Worship, 
Testimony, and Praise.                                                                                                                       

When: Every Wednesday! 

Meeting All Summer!!! 

Time: 7:00pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Attendance for June 30, 2019 

 

Worship Attendance Last Sunday  30 (Second Service) 
 
 
             

MORTGAGE UPDATE: 

 

The mortgage balance as of July 1, 2019 is $822,480 

 

Administrative Information  
 

Communications 
 

E-Mail Announcements and Prayer Requests 
If you would like to be on the church e-mail list to receive announcements, 
reminders of upcoming events and prayer requests, e-mail your information to 
penrodt@Comcast.net. 

 
 

All Circuit Rider articles should be e-mailed to Nancy Penrod at 
penrodt@Comcast.net.  If you do not have access to a computer you can drop it 
off in the office or call Nancy at 732- 458-7641.  All articles should be sent to Nancy 
by the 10th of the month prior to publication.   
 

Bulletin Notices-All information to be included in the Bulletin is due to the church 

office by Tuesday at Noon. If you have access to e-mail, please send your Bulletin 

announcement via e-mail to Office@stpaulsbrick.org. 

 
 

PASTORAL STAFF 
Alan Darby  PastorAl@stpaulsbrick.org                  Pastor 
Hector Meza  Hector.Meza@stpaulsbrick.org    Dir. Of Youth Ministries 
Barbara Estelle  Bestelle@stpaulsbrick.org           Dir. Music/Organist 
Judy Propert, Janet Post         Choir Directors 
Cathy Applegate, Pam Snyder          Choral Accompanists 
Peggy Blomquist, Judy and Bill Propert          Congregational Care 
Melissa Jensen  Office@stpaulsbrick.org          Administrative Asst. 
Bill Nadler, Gary Deal, Al Primrose, Kevin Albora                                                 Sextons 
   
Website Address:   http://www.stpaulsbrick.org 
Church Office  Office@stpaulsbrick.org 
 

MISSIONARIES 
Andy & Lizet Bowen andy.bowen@wgm.org  Paraguay 
Joy Phillips  Joy.Phillips@wgm.org  Kenya 
Billy and Joanna Coppedge    Uganda 
Step of Faith  stepoffaithministries.org     Haiti 

 
 

Our weekly events are updated frequently to keep you posted on the happenings of the 
church. 

https://www.facebook.com/stpaulsbrick/ 
 

 

St. Paul’s Summer Children’s Church 

 
(7/7, 7/14, 7/21, 7/28, 8/11, 8/18, 8/25) 

A special service for children heading into Kindergarten 

through 5th grade. Taking place  in the Youth room on select 

Sundays in July and August after the Children’s sermon.  

We will have worship, Bible stories, crafts and games. Safe 

Sanctuary certified helpers are requested to assist.  

If you are interested in being a part of this valuable ministry 

please contact Hector Meza or Donna Ferguson. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Pastor’s Summer Bible Study 
Pastor Al will be starting his next session of his Sunday Night 

Bible Study Starting on July 7th at 6:00pm 
All are Welcome to Attend 
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"God Bless The USA" 

Lee Greenwood 
 

If tomorrow all I have was gone and all I hoped to see 
And I had to start again with just my friends and family  

I'd thank my lucky stars to be livin' here today 
'Cause the flag still stands for freedom and they can't take that 

away 
 

And I'm proud to be an American where at least I know I'm free 
And I won't forget the men who died, who gave that right to me 

And I'd gladly stand up next to you and defend her still today 
'Cause there ain't no doubt I love this land 

God bless the USA 
 

From the lakes of Minnesota, to the hills of Tennessee 
Across the plains of Texas, from sea to shining sea 

From Detroit down to Houston and New York to LA 
Well, there's pride in every American heart 

And it's time we stand and say 
 

That I'm proud to be an American where at least I know I'm free 
And I won't forget the men who died, who gave that right to me 

And I'd gladly stand up next to you and defend her still today 
'Cause there ain't no doubt I love this land 

God bless the USA 
 

And I'm proud to be an American where at least I know I'm free 
And I won't forget the men who died, who gave that right to me 

And I'd gladly stand up next to you and defend her still today 
'Cause there ain't no doubt I love this land 

God bless the USA 
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Exciting Pantry News!!!! 

St. Paul’s Food Pantry is now open to the public! 

 

UNFORTUNATELY, hunger is very real in Ocean County. Every day, 1 in 10 of 
our neighbors does not have enough to eat.  Hunger knows no age barrier. 
Young families face budget gaps as much as our senior communities deal with 
financial emergencies. Almost 5 million people over age 60 experience food 
insecurity.  They face a number of unique medical and mobility challenges that 
put them at a greater risk of “skipping” meals.  With the high cost of 
maintenance drugs, many people are forced to choose between paying for 
groceries and buying medicine—a difficult choice with potentially severe 
health implications.  

No one should ever go hungry… 
 

FORTUNATELY, our food pantry is now available to everyone. Because of the 
support of our congregation we are now focusing on opening our doors to 
anyone with food needs. The generosity of St. Paul’s parishioners will enable 
the pantry to feed more of our neighbors with food insecurities; many of 
whom are going through a one-time crisis of divorce, a job layoff or simply 
have certain months when obligations can’t be met.  The food pantry is here 
to help anyone that would benefit, be it one time or once a month.  Perhaps, 
you know of a neighbor that may need groceries, but reluctant to ask for help. 
Together, with God’s guidance, we can help them.  We will be open to the 
public on the first Wednesday and the first Thursday of every month, from 3:30 
pm until 5:30 pm.   

 
Information will always be given confidentially by calling Susan at 732.903.4242 
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